MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE LIAISON MEETING HELD ON 08 FEBRUARY 2018
at 2pm GOWY LANDFILL SITE 
Attendees:
Mr Chris Bennion – Site Manager
Ruth Richards – FCC Estates Team

Cllrs Woods, Spence and Jones
Mr Folly – Residents

Derek Bowker  Parish Clerk
1. Chair-person to ask Public for comments.
Mr Folly said that he had reported a litter problem to the site two weeks ago and no action had yet been taken.

Mr Bennion apologised but stated that equipment had now been identified to do the work and it would be done in the near future.

2. Apologies

Cllrs Rowlands, Harrison and Steve Butler – Environment Agency
3. To accept Minutes of the meetings held on the 06 December 2017

The minutes were duly approved
4. Review of outstanding actions from previous meeting

LANDFILL SITE
Some soil is still being bought in for capping work to be completed

They had hoped to have high level work completed by now but because of the weather conditions it is likely this will now continue for another month.
Mr Bennion advised that FCC were holding two dog waste bins onsite and would be happy for the Parish Council to have them if suitable sites could be found

WOODLAND PARK

General maintenance will be continued and restoration of some of the paths in the park will be undertaken when conditions allow.
5. Future developments on site

FCC has now put forward a Planning Application to commence work on the site at 7.30am instead of 8am which should help reduce work at the weekends and Bank Holidays.
6. Current site problems

5 complaints have been received in the last two months compared to 19 at the same time last year.

4 complaints have been about debris and to try and encounter this the litter fencing has been improved along the extremities off the site.

There have been 3 odour complaints received but the Environment Agency has not ratified any of them.

7. To discuss concerns received from neighbours
Cllr Jones expressed the concerns of residents close to the site that a large amount of gulls were settling on pasture used for agriculture.

Mr Bennion stated that rockets would be used to scare off the birds but he was also getting concerns expressed by other residents that the noise was intrusive.

The site is currently working on a Bird Management plan which may be introduced as a condition on the new planning application.
The company who used to provide an alternative method of bird scaring using falcons are unable to do so at the present time due to restrictions relating to Avian Flu.

Mr Bennion would much prefer to keep the gull’s onsite rather than scare them off to adjoining land.

Cllr Woods asked if the site were taking in quantities of plastic, she was advised that a small amount was being received from commercial/industrial waste but non from the local authority.

Cllr Woods also expressed her concerns about the amount of ladybirds that were present in the area.

Ms Richards said they were aware of the increase but could not identify the source as being related to the site
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